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Memorandum for Assistant Chief 

of Staff, G-2 [Miles]

June 30, 1941   [Washington, D.C.]

Confidential

The Under Secretary of State has just informed the Soviet Ambassador that he feels our Military Attaché in Moscow should be given an opportunity to witness the operations now in progress.  The Soviet Ambassador replied that he agreed with the reasonableness of the request and stated that he would transmit this proposal to his government.1
The President informed Mr. Welles that he wished our attaché in Moscow to check up on two things: 

1. Did the Russians have any plans for destroying the cereal crops as they withdrew, particularly from the Ukraine, and if so, were they successful? 

2. Had the Russians plans to destroy the oil wells in that vicinity.  (Mr. Welles stated that the British had already asked him in regard to the latter in relation to some plans they were attempting to perfect to this purpose.)2
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1. Major Ivan D. Yeaton was the United States military attaché in the Soviet Union.  Constantine A. Oumansky was the Soviet Union’s ambassador to the United States.

2. At a War Council meeting on June 23, Marshall had commented on the recently launched invasion of the Soviet Union.  He advised the council that if the Soviets could carry out a strategic withdrawal, avoiding encirclement while sabotaging their oil refineries in southern Russia, they could deny the Germans a quick victory.  Although the crops were too green to be torched, Marshall noted, a massive sabotage effort in the oil fields would prevent the Germans from swiftly exploiting their gains. (Orlando Ward Notes on Conference in the Office of the Secretary of War, June 23, 1941, NA/RG 165 [OCS, War Council Minutes].) 
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